















































Mr. R. MADEN
After 40 years’ service in the electricity supply
industry, Mr. Reg Maden retired recently from his
job as chargehand jointer in Mid-Cheshire District.
Some of his colleagues joined senior engineers in
the District to give Reg a good send-off and present
him with some parting gifts which included an

electric razor.

Reg now hopes to be able to devote more time to

buying and selling horses.

Senior engineers in our Mid-Cheshire District,
Srom left to right, Messrs. R. H. Woodall (Sys-
tems Engineer), G. Zeiher (District Engineer)
and T. W. Cash (Production Engineer), say their
“‘Goodbyes’’ to Mr. Maden,

Mr. W. G. EVANS

Over 50 years’ service in the
electricity supply industry came
to an end recently with the re-
tirement of Mr. William G. Evans
from his job as 2nd assistant
Commercial Supply engineer in
our Dee Valley District.

To mark this special occasion,
over 70 friends and colleagues
gathered together at a Marchwiel
hotel to say their farewells to
him and present him with some
parting gifts.

Before the presentations how-
ever, some fine tributes were paid
to him. First Mr. J, A. Win-
chester  (District  Commercial
Engineer) said that Bill was a
fine example to prove that hard
work helped to keep one young.

““At one time,”” he coatinued,
““he was known as Mr. Public
Lighting, and in the area he
served, he knew personally every
Councillor and Council official
concerned with that side of the
business.’’

Mr. Winchester then outlined
Bill’s career stating that he started
his working life over 50 years
ago as an apprentice electrician.
He then worked for a local con-
tractor in Wrexham. He was too
young for the first war, and in
the last war he did essential work
with Vickers Armstirong and
Monsanto Instruments.

He joined MANWEB in 1953
at Oswestry and did a tremendous
amount of work on the Board’s

rural development programme.

In conclusion, Mr. Winchester
thanked Bill for the work he had
done and for his ever-cheerful
spirit. He then handed over a
beautifully inscribed certificate
entitling Bill to a most honorable
discharge.

Then Mr. E. T. Peters (District
Engineer) spoke of Bill’s cheerful
good humour, his petience and
his tact with our consumers. He
wished that all members of the
staff could inherit some of his
qualities. He then handed over,

on behalf of the staff, a nest of
tables and a cofee percolator.

Finally, Mr. R. A. Williams
(District  Commercial Engineer,
Oswestry) who once had Bill on
his staff, told some interesting
and amusing stories of their time
together on the rural development
programme. He said that Bill
had every reason to be proud of
his work in the industry, and went
on to ask the company to join
him in a toast to Bill and his wife
Mary, wishing them both many
happy years in retirement.

William and Mary Evans surrounded by their family and some of the

men from MANWEB,













